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July 21, 2022
NOTICE OF COVID-19 TESTING FOR WORKPLACE OUTBREAK
[bookmark: Text1]Date: [Insert Date]
Dear _________________,
We would like to make you aware of a recent workplace COVID-19 outbreak that occurred in our workplace. Cal/OSHA defines an outbreak as having three or more positive cases within a 14-day period. To help identify any other possible cases, we are required to test each employee that enters the workplace within the applicable 14-day period(s) of an outbreak, until there are no new COVID-19 cases detected in the workplace for a 14-day period. The County of Yolo is working with our local Health Department and independent testing companies to provide testing to all affected employees at no cost, during working hours. We will work with you to obtain the necessary information required. This information include a personal email address that will be used to send information regarding your test directly to you. The information will be kept confidential.
If you receive a positive test, you will be contacted directly to provide information regarding your result. Cal/OSHA and California Department of Public Health (CDPH) have outlined very specific isolation and quarantine requirements for employees that have tested positive or have been in close contact with a person that has tested positive.
If you are required to isolate or quarantine, you will be provided information regarding COVID-19-related benefits to which you may be entitled under applicable federal, state, or local laws. This includes any benefits available under workers’ compensation law, Labor Code sections 248.1 and 248.5, Labor Code sections 3212.86 through 3212.88, local governmental requirements, our leave policies, and leave guaranteed by contract.
Any employees excluded from work and otherwise able and available to work shall continue to maintain their earnings, seniority, and all other employee rights and benefits, including the right to former job status, as if the employee had not been removed from their job. Employers may use employer-provided employee sick leave benefits for this purpose and consider benefit payments from public sources in determining how to maintain earnings, rights, and benefits, where permitted by law and when not covered by workers’ compensation.

Sincerely,

[bookmark: Text2][Your name/contact information]
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